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West Bretton Junior & Infant School

Newsletter

23.10.14

Sainsbury`s School Games Mark
We are delighted to let you know that we have achieved the silver Sainsbury`s School Games Mark for commitment, engagement and delivery of competitive school sport in 2013/14.

The mark is awarded in recognition of our ongoing enthusiasm in sport and P.E. We have recently enriched our PE learning with new resources and specialist coaches. The children are really seeing the impact of this in lessons and progress is clear. The award is reflective of this and we are very proud to have achieved it. 
Parents` Evenings

Thank you to all those parents who attended the parents` evening on Tuesday – we very much appreciate the support we receive. We look forward to seeing the remainder of our parents this evening. Many thanks to our monitors from Mrs Sellens` class who do a wonderful job in greeting our parents and helping to make the evenings run smoothly.
News from Class 4

Our Year 5 and 6 children have recently had a visit from “Narcanon” a charity who visit school each year speaking to this year group about drug awareness. The children respond really well to their representative  and we feel this is a valuable lesson for them. 

Year 5 spent a day at Horbury Academy yesterday. They had lessons in ICT, Maths, English and Science and thoroughly enjoyed their day. 
Following on from their recent NSPCC assembly the class were visited by staff from “Childline” who ran a workshop with them on Tuesday. 

Year 6 have been in groups today on the first day of their 2 day “Bikeability” training. They spent the first part of their training in the playground practising signalling, and then went onto the road to be shown how to safely negotiate parked cars.
Year 5 will be having their training on November 10th and 11th, so would parents please ensure that permission slips are returned this week.  

KS1 Parent Assembly

A reminder to parents that Mrs Corson`s class would be delighted to see you shortly after 9.00 a.m.tomorrow in the hall when they will be holding their class assembly. We welcome all parents and carers irrespective of which class their children are in.  

Maths Curriculum Evening
Looking ahead to next half term, we shall be holding a Maths curriculum evening for all parents at 7.00 p.m. on Wednesday 19th November. 

The aim of the meeting is to explain the “Four Rules” methods which are used from Foundation Stage up to Year 6. We will cover the changes in the new curriculum and be handing out booklets on how parents can help their children at home.  Please make a note in your diary.   

Golden Book
Congratulations to our “Golden Book” children this week:

Class 1 Martha Ollerton and Michael Welling  Class 2 Joseph Parkinson and Sofia Degnan
Class 3 Frankie Jones and Willem Simpson      Class 4 Joshua Jarvis and Austin Atkinson
Sportsdesk

Our KS1 benchball team played very well as a team last Thursday. They were very sportsmanlike and we are proud of them all.
Breakfast Club/School Lunches

For those parents who pay half termly for their child`s school lunches, the cost for next half term will be £68. Would parents please ensure that lunch money is paid promptly on the first day back after the holiday – November 4th – either weekly or for the half term. 

Ms Kaye has asked that we advise parents that the menu for both lunchtime and Breakfast Club has been widened. We now serve soup and a sandwich as a fourth choice at lunchtime. For our Breakfast Club children, there is a choice of either cereal and toast, or beans or spaghetti hoops on toast. The cost for Breakfast Club is £3 per day and runs from 8.00 a.m.   
School Photographs

We hope that you are pleased with the proofs of the school photographs which were sent out yesterday. Please send in your orders and payment by 11th November and photographs will then be back in good time for Christmas. 

Home School Agreements/contact forms

We would appreciate parents returning the home school agreement and new contact forms as soon as possible please.

Robinwood

Parents of children in our Year 5 will have had a letter this week advising them of the revised dates for the proposed Robinwood visit in September next year. The dates are now over the weekend of 18th – 20th September. Even if you have already returned an “expression of interest” slip for the original dates, please return the new form if your child is interested. We intend giving Netherton school, who are organising the visit, provisional numbers tomorrow so it is important that these slips are returned.

And finally … .  Please look out for a letter tomorrow from the Student Council regarding our Talent Show in aid of Children in Need at 9.00 a.m. on 6th November. 
School finishes tomorrow for the half term holiday and we return to school on Tuesday 4th November.   
_1245572974.doc
[image: image1.png]L}

Healthy Schools







_1245573047.doc
[image: image1.png]D Wakefield
TN Soneeny







